CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JULY 19, 2022

5:45 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg
South, David lvey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $324,208.87 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

Following the Police report given by Chief Johnson, Chief Ledbetter had a few items to discuss. He
would like to adopt the 2015 Codes and would like to hire a dayshift fireman.

We had two visitor comments. Tony Epp was the first and told how great of a town Piedmont was. He
had enjoyed it since he first moved here. OQur second visitor was Deforest Tuggle. She told Council of an
upcoming grant that would be available in the near future.

In Council Reports John Lawrence would like to see the non-existent alleys and streets be turned back
over to the property owners.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell wanted to thank the First Baptist Church for the Community Work Day they had. It was a
huge success.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South wanted to see if the City could do some improvements at the Eubanks Welcome Center. He
asked PARD director Jeff Formby to attend the next meeting.

David lvey wanted to let everyone know that the City did not receive the Lowe’s Home Improvement
Grant.

Terry Kiser had NO report.

Clerk Hinton spoke with Jerry Cash on the mounting brackets and he said they should ship on Monday.
Michael Hightower sent a letter requesting that the alley that runs behind his house be vacated and
returned to property owners. Jubal Feazell made the motion to begin the process. Greg South
seconded the motion and the motion carried. Jubal Feazell also made the motion to look in to other
roads and alleys that were not being utilized. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion



carried. Clerk Hinton told the Council that Michael Bright would be starting Wednesday morning on the
columns.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to also thank the First Baptist Church workers on the outstanding
job they did on City cleanup projects. He wanted to thank ALL City employees for the jobs they do. He
also wanted to tell Council how much he appreciates working with them.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:46 pm.



